
Academic Advisory and Syllabus Committee (AASC) meeting at NBSC  

National Bank Staff College, Lucknow convened the meeting of the AASC on 20 February 2017 

to finalise the Annual Training Calendar for the year 2017-18. Shri H R Dave, Deputy Managing 

Director chaired the meeting and guided the deliberations. Shri M K Mudgal, CGM, HRMD 

(AASC member) and Dr D V Deshpande, Director BIRD (Special Invitee) attended the meeting. 

Shri Subrata Gupta, CGM, DFIBT & DIT, Shri Shankar Pande, CGM, SPD and Dr U S Saha, CGM, 

IDD, being members of the AASC and Shri Monmoy Mukherjee, GM, HRMD-Training 

participated in the discussions through video conference. Dr P J Ranjith, Principal, NBSC as 

the Convenor of the NBSC welcomed the DMD and the AASC members and outlined the 

agenda for discussion in the meeting. 

At the outset, Shri H R Dave, DMD emphasised that the training plan for our officers should 

meet the institutional requirement. Towards this end, the RO-in-Charges should be taken on 

board for validating the assessment of training needs. He also directed to put in more efforts 

for digitisation of learning. 

Shri M K Mudgal, CGM, HRMD appreciated the efforts of NBSC for making reading material 

accessible online through Training Resources and Alert management system (TRAMS). He 

advised that the facility of online access to reading material should be made available to all 

officers. 

Shri Maheswar Sahoo, FM presented the Annual Training Calendar for 2017-18 and the 

programme designs. Shri Subrata Gupta, CGM DFIBT suggested to re-examine the programme 

designs where the rating by the participants was not very high. Shri Shankar Pande, CGM SPD 

proposed to explore scope for arranging programmes exclusively for officers of HO 

Departments as their training needs are different from the officers at ROs. Dr U S Saha, CGM 

IDD suggested that our officers need to be sensitised about the need and scope for adoption 

of new technology by our client institutions so that the institutions remain effective. 

Shri S V Sardesai, Vice Principal proposed vote of thanks to the DMD and other dignitaries. 

A few photographs taken during the meeting is attached: 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 


